LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – March 15, 2016
Present:  Connie Kudlack,,  Linda Styer,  Paul Kelly,  Dale Dorner,   John Gordon,  Deb Kropp, Janet Acker, Scott Kunkler Director- Kim Graff

Excused:  Sharon Costello, JR Delia,  Mary Carney,

Absent:  

Secretary's Report
Linda moved to approve February minutes.  John seconded.  Minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report
Scott explained the new financial statement format.
Janet  made a motion to accept financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month.  Connie seconded. Motion carried.

Building Committee
We are investigating a fire suppression system for the library in order to be ready for applying for a grant in the future.

Garden cleanup will days will be Saturday April 9, 1-5pm and Thursday May 5th 1-5pm.

Fund raising Committee
May 29th is the cocktail party at Stone Crop.  Carey Institute is giving us a $500 liquor credit.  We will need food donations and people to set up and clean up.

Thursday March 17 there will be a fundraiser in the library.

Advertising and sign ups for the Rensselaerville Ramble have begun.  Scott has created a memorandum of understanding to delineate the sharing of expenses and profits for the Ramble.

Investigating an FOW event around beverages (beer, spirits) with authors.

Development Committee
Scott made a motion to sell all the stock currently in library brokerage account and use the proceeds to purchase mutual fund shares in the endowment fund.  John seconded.  Motion carried.

Dale made a motion to accept the committees' reports. Connie seconded. Motion accepted.

Director's Report
The library has received a letter from the Greenville Central School District stating that the School board has authorized  a total of $22,296 to be raised by tax for support of the Rensselaerville Library.

Discussed creating a tool lending library.

Nomination for volunteer of the year are due by April 15.

Connie made a motion to reduce the late fines for DVDs from $1/day to $.10/day (the same rate as for books).  Debbie seconded.  Motion carried.

Discussed testing out a new router that would help divide up bandwith among users fairly and give us data on types of devices that are connecting.  

Janet made a motion to accept the director's report.  Linda seconded.  Motion carried.

New Business
So far we have received 87 surveys back.  

The first focus group will be held in library on April 28th.

Poetry month is April.  The library is sponsoring many events throughout the month.

Connie made a motion to adjourn.   Dale seconded.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at  9:10 pm.
Next Board Meeting will be Tuesday April 19 at 7pm.  
